Village Voice

VOLUME 30 NO. 3

Quarterly Newsletter from the Village of Hortonville

Fall 2017

RECYCLING CARTS

The Village will be moving toward standardized residential recycling carts beginning late 2017. The cost of the 95 gallon carts is approximately \$60 each and will be a one-time assessment to residential property owners. Outagamie County has negotiated a reduced rate with the supplier that is only available to the Village this year.

The Village chose to participate in the recycling cart program for the following benefits:

- Increased recycling: recycling carts increase recycling tonnage by over 14%;
- Reduced trash tonnage which extends the life of the landfill and lower landfill fees;
- Little/no spill and windblown recycling materials littering streets;
- More competitive rates for recycling pick up with standardized carts and automated process.



Highway 15 Update

The transportation funding plan adopted by the Joint Finance Committee varied from the Governor's budget by RE-MOVING funding from Highway 15 and INSERTING Highway 23 in Sheboygan County. The Governor proposed a 3 year delay for Highway 23 because the Environmental Impact Statement is not yet complete AND there is pending litigation that is still held up in court.

Highway 15, which has the Environmental Impact Statement complete, has no pending litigation, and has been postponed by budget in 2013 and 2015 has again been REMOVED from the budget.

Contact your representatives and ask if they fought for YOUR safety! Let them know where YOU stand on Highway 15!

HALLOWEEN CELEBRATION SUNDAY, 10/29/2017

- ▶ Parade At 2:15 p.m. Parade will start at the Commercial Club Park on Olk Street and end at the Opera House on Main Street. If you plan on marching in the parade, please line up in the Commercial Club parking lot by 2:15 p.m.
- ▶ Activities At The Opera House Immediately following the parade, there will be a short program in the Opera House. People of all ages are encouraged to participate in the parade, marching on the streets of Hortonville to the Opera House. A bag of treats will be handed out to children in costume after the program.

► TRICK OR TREATING

3:00-5:00 p.m. on Sunday, 10/29/2017

What's New In Hortonville!

Alley Cat Coffee House is a coffee shop, bakery, and lunch spot that opened in April in the historic bank building, 213 W. Main Street, in downtown Hortonville. 920-540-8384

Care Partners is a 56 unit assisted living and memory care facility behind the municipal center, accessed from Harris Way. Watch for a grand opening in September! For more information: 1-866-252-8087 or www.carepartners-countryterrace.com

Cornerstone Chiropractic is a new chiropractic clinic located on North Pine Street. Doctors of Chiropractic, Eric Clausen and Jared Bedor opened their practice in the newly remodeled building in June. 920-779-3300

Cottages on Main is a 40 unit housing complex coming to Hortonville next to Charlie's Drive In. There will be 20 cottage style and 20 townhome style units. To see an example of the units, check out www.fonddulactownhomes.com and www.lyndalevillage.com

East Village is an approximately 12,000 square foot, single level development with 10 leasable suites on the current State Highway 15 between Gilbert's Sentry and Wolf River Community Bank. The developer is currently seeking commercial/restaurant/service tenants. 408-464-1818

Enchanted Florist will be opening this fall on Main Street in Hortonville in what was formerly Arendt Meat Market. The building is currently under renovation. The owner of Enchanted Florist also owns Foxglove Farms. 920-757-9868 or www.foxglove-farms.com

Hortonville Storage Center is rental storage units on Industrial Park Avenue in Hortonville's industrial park. For more information: www.hortonvillestorage.com or 920-385-6464

Just Breathe Massage & Bodywork opened a room next to Otter Creek Sports Bar & Grill. 920-8102948 or just-breathe.massagetherapy.com

Key Real Estate Services is located at 204 West Main Street and is a satellite office of their main Appleton location. Barb Thiel holds office hours in the Hortonville office www.keyrealestateservices.com or 920-996-0744

MiLCoR LLC is the office and workshop for Ahlgrimm Explosives Col, Inc., which is located on Givens Road in the Town of Hortonia. The office and workshop is located on Commerce Drive in Hortonville's industrial park.

Wildwind Subdivision is a 30 lot subdivision on Hortonville's west side on County Road TT. Lots range from 0.4-0.56 acre. For more information: Vans Realty & Construction 920-734-1845 or James Land Company 920-740-2989

We teach the WI Dept. of Justice concealed carry curriculum in an informal, friendly setting. We welcome men and women ages 21 to 101, regardless of your shooting experience! You will always be treated with respect and patience. You will learn ammunition selection, handgun selection, basic firearm safety, ways to conceal your handgun and much more. The instructors bring a lifetime of shooting experience and training to ensure you learn the proper grip, sight alignment, stance, use of cover, holster selection, concealing the handgun and much more. Chief instructor Ross Bielema is NRA certified and lead shooting instructor. Seth Gyldenvand is a former U.S. Marine with extensive training in combat shooting techniques. Both have competitive shooting experience.

Ross@wolfriverccw.com for more information

When: Saturday, October 21, 2017
Time: 8:00 am – 12:30 pm
Where: The Opera House, 312 W Main St., Hortonville
Price: \$80 Resident; \$90 Non-Resident, no refunds (limited space)
Email office@vohortonville.com or call 920-779-6011 for registration information.

Fast Facts

- Recycling Event: The total weight recycled at our Aug. 5th event in Hortonville was 7,551 lbs.
- ⇒ Burning: All burning (other than campfires) between 7:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. Monday thru Sunday.
- ⇒ Yard Waste Drop-off Site: The area at 521 W. Cedar Street is for RESIDENTS ONLY. Non-residents will receive a fine.
- ⇒ Snow Season Parking: Beginning Nov. 15th, no parking on any street located in the Village between 3:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m.
- ⇒ **Shoveling**: Property owners must shovel sidewalks within 24 hours of a completed snowfall.
- ⇒ 2018 Dog Licenses: will be available for purchase mid December 2017.

AED Relocated to the New Safety Station Kiosk Downtown

The Village AED (Automatic External Defibrillator) which was most recently located at 208 W. Main Street (Hardtails Salon) has now been moved to its permanent location. The AED has now been moved to the kiosk at the corner of Main Street and Pine Street.

Relocating the AED to the new Safety Station kiosk allows for 24/7 access with a fire extinguisher, first aid kit and security camera.

Gold Cross donated this unit to the Village of Hortonville.

New Face at the Municipal Center!

Jane Booth joined us in July as Administrative Assistant. Jane brings nearly 20 years of experience in the area of municipal clerk. Welcome to the Village Jane!



FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

What is being done about Grandview Road? We are applying for a state grant that may cover up to 50% of widening and repaving of Grandview Road. The remaining 50% may be financed through the tax increment generated in Tax Increment District (TID) 3. The village planned the expansion of the TID to include Care Partners and the coming retail center so that the taxes generated could be directed to needed projects such as Grandview Road.

How long are residential building permit fees reduced? The building permit fees will remain reduced until at least December 31, 2020. At that time, the board will reconsider.

Are chickens allowed in the Village? Not at this time. The Public Safety Committee will be considering this in the future because we have received many requests to allow chickens and other poultry.

When will Hortonville have a chief of police? Interviews for the Chief of Police are being held in September. We anticipate that the new police chief will need to give proper notice to his/her current employer, likely starting in Hortonville in November or December of 2017. Sergeant Brian Bahr is designated Officer In Charge until a Chief of Police is in place.

When will Memorial Square be complete? As funding allows. Thanks to generous donations, we have completed the water wall, planter and bench wall, installed the little library, and planted trees and shrubs. The bike rack will be installed soon. We would like to include a drinking fountain and pet watering station combo. We complete components of the projects as we acquire funds.

Why doesn't Hortonville apply for grants for projects? There are very few grants that Hortonville qualifies for. While we are applying for a grant for Grandview Road, many others have maximum resident income limitations or minimum job creation requirements that the Village does not meet. This limits the Village to private foundations and other grants without income or job creation requirements. Many of these require applications to be through a non-profit organization (such as a downtown association) rather than a municipal government.

Got questions? Email office@vohortonville.com

FALL CURBSIDE PICK-UP

(place at curb by 8:00 a.m. on dates listed below)

Leaves and raked yard waste must be placed in paper biodegradable bags and must not weigh more than 50 lbs.

Bags will be picked up on:

Mondays: 10/09 10/16 10/23 Tuesdays: 10/10 10/17 10/24

Brush must be 3 inches or less in diameter, cut in lengths of 4 feet or less, and bundled (bundles must not weight more than 50 lbs.). Bundles of brush will be picked up on:

Thursdays: 10/12, 10/19, 10/26

FALL CEMETERY CLEAN-UP

All flower arrangements, real or artificial, must be removed no later than October 15th to allow for a thorough fall cleaning of the cemetery. Persons desiring to reuse such material must claim them prior to that date or they will be discarded by the Village. Christmas, fall and winter arrangements may be placed after November 15th. All Christmas, fall and winter arrangements must be removed no later than March 15th for spring cleaning of the cemetery. The full Union Cemetery rules and regulations can be found on the Village's website or picked up at the Administration Office.

Village Voice

Village of Hortonville P.O. Box 99 Hortonville, WI 54944-0099 PRSRT. STD.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
HORTONVILLE, WI
PERMIT NO. 16



RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Village President			Public Works Department		
Al Habeck	-	779-4736	Carl Mc Crary, Director	-	779-6011
Board of Trustees			Fire Department		
Jeanne Bellile	-	779-6707	Dave Dorn, Chief	-	419-7872
Jack Kuhnke	-	810-8089	Emergency Number	-	911
Peter Olk	-	660-5603			
Kelly Schleif	-	779-9884	Building Inspector		
Julie Arendt Vanden Heuvel	-	779-6749	Paul Hanlon	-	878-0024
Dawn Vollbrecht	-	779-0425			
			Municipal Court	-	779-9542
Administrator			1st and 2nd Wednesday of the Month at 6PM		
Diane Wessel	-	779-6011	Norbert Dallman, Municipal Judge		
Clerk-Treasurer			Library		
Lynne Mischker	-	779-6011	Rachel Honzik, Director	-	779-4279
Police Department			Village Administration	-	779-6011
Non-Emergency Phone	-	779-6165	Hours Monday-Friday		
Emergency Number	-	911	7:00 a.m.—3:30 p.m.		